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Year Long MTA Campaign Endsin Victory

COUNTRY CLUB, BRONX, N.Y.— New York State Senator Jeffrey D. Klein (D-
Bronx/Westchester) and New York City Councilmember James Vacca (D-Bronx) announced
today that they had received assurances from the Metropolitan Transit Authority (MTA)
that the Bx24 bus would finally be extended to run along Westchester Avenue to
Westchester Square. For well over a year, Klein and Vacca supported community efforts to

get the MTA to extend the bus route past Pelham Bay Station.

The MTA also announced that the Bx5 bus would return to its previous route along
Bruckner Boulevard towards Pelham Bay, rather than run along Crosby and Westchester

Avenues.

The announcement is seen as a successful conclusion to their outreach and efforts, which
included constant communication with MTA officials throughout the year. Last April,
Senator Klein hosted an MTA town hall meeting in Country Club with top brass of the
Authority which forced them to listen to the communities concerns. The town hall meeting

attracted well over one hundred residents who were uniform in their desire to see the Bx24
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extended to Westchester Square and the Bx5 rerouted back to Bruckner Boulevard.

Councilmember Vacca, as chair of the City Council Transportation Committee, used every
opportunity, both publically and privately, to convey to high level MTA officials that
restoring service on the Bx24, at least to Westchester Square, was an action that he and his
constituents considered a necessity. He also submitted to MTA officials hundreds of
petitions that his office had collected, demanding restoration of service and making it clear

to them that this issue was not going to go away.

“For more than a year, I've been working with community leaders to push the MTA to
properly serve neighborhood residents and provide comprehensive service to Westchester
Square. I demanded that the MTA hold an open public forum in my district, so they could
hear directly from those Country Club and Spencer Estates residents who were ill-served by
the current system. We stuck together, spoke in one voice and -- because of that -- we were

able to achieve this very important victory" said Senator Klein.

“When I sink my teeth into something, I don't let go, and I wasn't going to let go on this one.
Much more than MTA officials, I know the Country Club community and I know that not
giving residents access to Crosby Avenue and Westchester Square meant that many of them
could not make doctors’ appointments or do food shopping without using their cars or
arranging for someone to take them. We certainly pay enough taxes to have basic bus service

and I refuse to settle for anything less!” said Councilmember Vacca

“This is really great news” said Marcia Pavlica, President of the Country Club Civic
Association “It shows that Westchester Square is not off bounds to us and is a very
important part of our larger community. It also shows our elected officials kept on top of

this and delivered for our neighborhood.”



"Bronx Community Board #10 is gratified to note that through the joint efforts of all of our
elected officials, and our Board, that service to Country Club community, along the BX 24's
route has been restored. The Board was proud to work with our elected officials and the
MTA to restore this vitally needed service." Said Kenneth Kearns, District Manager of Bronx

Community Board #10

The route changes will be voted upon at the MTA Board on Monday, January 23" 2012 and

will be implemented in April 2012.

Residents who have questions regarding the route can call either Senator Klein's Office at

(718) 822-2049 or Councilmember Vacca's Office at (718) 931-1721.
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